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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To: Superintendents, Charter School Leaders, Assistant Superintendents, 

Collaborative Leaders, and Leaders of Approved Special Education Schools 

From:  Jeffrey C. Riley, Commissioner 

Date:  February 9, 2022 

Subject: Update on DESE Mask Requirement  

 
 

After consulting with medical experts and state health officials, the Commissioner will not 

renew the state mask requirement after it expires on February 28, 2022. Effective Monday, 

February 28, the DESE mask requirement will be lifted statewide. The Commonwealth’s 

high vaccination rates and widespread availability of COVID-19 testing for school 

personnel and students support this decision. 

 

Masking continues to be required on all school buses, per federal order.  

   

DESE and DPH strongly recommend students and staff continue to follow the DESE-DPH 

Protocols for Responding to COVID-19 Scenarios.   

 

As always, any individual who wishes to continue to mask, including those who face higher 

risk from COVID-19, should be supported in that choice. DESE and DPH strongly 

recommend unvaccinated individuals should continue to wear masks in school settings. 

 

The Commissioner will continue to monitor public health data, consult with medical experts and 

state health officials, and issue further guidance and/or requirements as needed.    

  

More than 40 schools have already received approval from DESE to remove the mask 

requirement. With the removal of the statewide mask requirement, additional schools no longer 

need to apply.  

 

DESE continues to recommend that districts and schools adopt a layered approach to mitigate the 

spread of COVID-19 in school settings. DESE and DPH continue to strongly urge all eligible 

individuals to receive the COVID-19 vaccine and booster and continue to support schools with 

vaccination clinics. Other mitigations include participating in the statewide COVID-19 testing 

program, maintaining good hand hygiene practices, and staying home when sick. 

  

 

https://www.doe.mass.edu/covid19/on-desktop/protocols/
https://www.doe.mass.edu/covid19/on-desktop/protocols/

